
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dear families of the Yarra Glen Primary School Community, 

I hope his newsletter finds you well and you all had a wonderful Term 2 holiday break. It was an eventful 

first week back with flooding across the Melba Highway which closed off the main access into Yarra 

Glen.  

I hope parents/guardians had the opportunity to meet with their child’s classroom teacher this week 

to discuss their child’s learning progress and semester 2 goals. If the allocated 3-way conference days 

did not suit to please schedule an alternate time with your child’s classroom teacher. 

Science of Reading 

The Education Minister recently announced that from 2025 all schools will adopt teaching synthetic 

and systematic phonics. A reading process that involves decoding or 'breaking' words into separate 

sounds that are blended together to read an unknown word. 

Staff at Yarra Glen Primary School pride themselves on continually developing and improving teacher 

practice and as such have already adopted evidence-based teaching around reading, spelling and 

writing. The most significant difference that you as families may have noticed is in our take home 

readers. The decodable readers that your children use, or have used, are an example of the systematic 
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way in which the reading and spelling ‘codes’ are introduced. They empower students to be able to 

‘decode’ the words on the page because they will not come across letters and sounds that they have 

not been explicitly taught. Students are taught to sound out first and no longer need to revert to 

guessing or skipping the word. 

Our dedicated staff have been implementing this approach for several years in the junior school and 

it is now extending into our senior schools. Our approach to teaching reading follows the Science of 

Reading, which is an extensive body of research on reading instruction. As such, our daily Literacy 

blocks include the five essential components required for reading, the systematic synthetic teaching 

of phonics is just one. To help give your child the best chance to become a successful reader, staff 

incorporate learning experiences that explicitly teach phonemic awareness, fluency, vocabulary and 

comprehension, alongside phonics.  

Our recent curriculum day last term provided the opportunity for our teachers to further embed these 

evidence-based teaching practices across the whole school. 

Student Attendance  

At YGPS we value daily student attendance and encourage students to get to school on time to have 

a positive start to the day.  It is important for all children to succeed in education and to ensure they 

do not fall behind both socially and developmentally. School participation maximises life opportunities 

for children and young people by providing them with education and support networks. School helps 

people to develop important skills, knowledge and values that set them up for further learning and 

participation in their community. 

Furthermore, we do not encourage students to come to school if they are unwell; and we do 

understand the benefits and value the learning children have on extended families holidays, and 

experiences outside designated school holidays.  

We will be looking at promoting and tracking monthly whole class attendance percentage. 

Well done to our students for perfect attendance for Term 2 and all of Semester 1.  

Term 2 – 100% Attendance    Whole Year (Semester 1) – 100% Attendance 

❖ Angus Dash – Prep    Oliva Raymond – Prep 

❖ Olivia Holland – Prep 

❖ Ebony Honeybone – Prep 

❖ Oliva Raymond – Prep 

❖ Hendrix Thompson – Prep 

❖ Mia Towt – Grade 1 

  



2024 Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

Our school is conducting the annual Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey offered by the 

Department of Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to assist schools in 

gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student 

engagement. The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your participation. 

Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas for improvement and professional 

development needs in the school, to target school planning and improvement strategies.  

The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be open online from Monday 29 July to Friday 30 

August 2024. 

All families are invited to participate in the survey. A link will be distributed via Compass.  

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete and can be accessed at any 

convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones.  

The online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha 

Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. Resources are also 

available in additional languages to assist parents / caregivers / guardians who speak a language 

other than English at home. Please reach out to your child’s teacher, or the school directly for survey 

guides in your language. 

Last year we used the survey results to plan whole school initiatives and how we can best support our 

students. 

Please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 

Fundraising  

A big thank you all the parent and staff volunteers that were able to help out on Saturday 29th June 

at our Bunnings sausage sizzle. The school raised and made a profit of $2404.00. Also thank you to 

families and TheirCare for their donations i.e. the purchase of sausages and drinks to reduce the 

overhead costs for the school.  

 

  



Positive Student and Community Engagement  

Grade 3/4 Ski Trip 

Our Grade 3/4's had a wonderful time on their Lake Mountain ski trip. There was a gust of snow flurries 

on the day and one student commented, ‘I feel like I am in a dream’. A lot of positive student behaviour 

feedback from parents and staff and how our students proudly represented our school. The Grade 

5/6’s will have their turn in Week 3 – Friday 2nd August and I am looking forward to attending myself.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  



Treasuring Our Trees – Primary School Partnerships Program 

David Ferrier from Treasuring our Trees came to our Friday 19th July assembly to speak about the 

Treasuring Our Trees – Primary School Partnerships Program.  The storms of June 2021 in the Yarra Valley 

and Dandenong Ranges had approximately 25,000 trees falling. David saw an opportunity to turn this 

sadness into something positive. The inspiring volunteer-led community project used many of the fallen 

log woods to create; sustainable garden projects, indoor furniture for schools, sports equipment, 

imaginative play spaces, adventure trails, bush cubby houses, outdoor yarning/teaching circles, 

veggie gardens, erosion control, bush tucker gardens, fairy houses and much more. 

Treasuring our Trees built and donated a yarning circle for our school which will promote and foster 

indigenous education. There will also be a Treasuring Our Trees Primary School article in Star Mail’s 

upcoming newspaper edition.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Installing our YGPS yarning circle 

Grade 4/5/6 Round Robin 

Well done to Grade 5/6 and selected Grade 4 students for representing our school at the Wandin 

District Winter Round Robin. There was great sportsmanship and participation from all students. Thank 

you to staff and to our parent volunteers that helped out on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

  



The finals results were: 

❖ Football - 2nd 

❖ Volleystars - 2nd 

❖ Netball - 3rd 

 

  



YGPS SWPBS Whole School Acknowledgement Foyer Mural 

If you haven’t had an opportunity yet, try to visit our school 

foyer. Over the school holidays Catherine Byatt from Lime Door 

Studios & Gallery and Julie Gebbing from Jagraphix Graphic 

Designs painted our SWPBS mural. It looks amazing! The whole school acknowledgement mural 

visualises the accumulation of positive pebbles our students are working towards for our end of year 

whole school celebration reward. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast Club  

Breakfast Club is available to all students on Wednesday and Thursday mornings at 8:30 am in the 

Library.  If you have a Working with Children Check and would like to volunteer for Breakfast Club, 

please email yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au or phone 97301254. 
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Communication  

As a school we strive to have timely communication so please refer to our Compass dashboard, push 

notifications, newsletter, Facebook and school website for all news, notifications, updates, reminders 

and events.  

Our Curriculum and Professional Practice Days (no students onsite) save the dates: 

❖ Monday 4th November 

❖ Monday 2nd December 

Policies reviewed at School Council will be communicated to our school community in the following 

ways:  

❖ Available publicly on school website 

❖ Discussed at parent information nights/sessions. 

❖ Annual reference in school newsletter  

❖ Hard copy available from school administration upon request 

Policies reviewed or to be updated at our S.C meeting 31st July:   

• Attendance Policy 

• Uniform Policy 

 

Thank you 

Jeff de Villa 

Principal, Yarra Glen Primary School 

  



STUDENT VOICE 

 

SRC News - by Cherry Stewart (on behalf of SRC) 

Stay tuned to hear more from Cherry in our next newsletter. 

 

 

KEY FIRST NATIONS EVENTS 2024 

 

❖ 4 August:  National Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Children’s Day 

❖ 9 August:  International Day of the World’s Indigenous People 

❖ 4 September:  Indigenous Literacy Day 

 

  



SCHOOL-WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT 

 

I’m sure you have all seen by now our AMAZING SWPBS mural in our office foyer. 

A big thank you to Catherine Byatt from Lime door studios and gallery and Julie Gebbing from 

Jagraphix for the stunning artwork. You went above and beyond to make this a special experience for 

our students for many years to come.  

 

 

 

 

Our students are so excited to continue collecting tokens and filling their tokens towers in the classroom. 

Pop in and see our positive pebbles accumulating. Each pebble equates to 100 tokens!  

Students have voted on their chosen reward for reaching 100 pebbles and the SWPBS team is now 

hard at work putting this goal together. This will soon be announced.  

Congratulations to our whole class winners 1/2 who received the most positive acknowledgments and 

tokens this week. Enjoy your Zooper Doopers and special visitor Big Bud.  

We would like to congratulate last week’s SWPBS expectation whole school award recipients.  

➢ Be Respectful – Rebecca Forsyth 

➢ Be Safe – Angus Dash 

➢ Be a Learner – Joshua Holland 

 

 

 



  

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2024 

TERM 3 

24th July School Council Meeting 

30th July 100 days of Prep celebrations 

2nd August  Lake Mountain Ski Trip – Grades 5 and 6 

6th August Lilydale High School Production – Grade 5 

12th August Lilydale Heights School Production – Grades 5 and 6 

13th August Hooptime Grades 3 and 4 

16th August Hooptime Grades 5 and 6 

28th August Healesville High School Production – Grades 3 and 4 

28th August School Council Meeting 

3rd September City Walking Tour – Grades 4, 5 and 6 

17th September Day Camp Toolangi – Grades 3 and 4 

TERM DATES 2024 

Term 1 29th January 2024 – 28th March 2024 

Term 2 15th April 2024 – 28th June 2024 

Term 3 15th July 2024 – 20th September 2024 

Term 4 7th October 2024 – 20th December 2024 



FROM THE OFFICE 

 

 

Voluntary Contributions 2024 

Contributions can still be madwe directly to the office.   
 

 

Uniforms 

Uniform items are available to be purchased from the office each day. 

 

If you would like a current copy of the uniform price list, please see either Lara or Sue. 

 

Eftpos facilities are available. 
 

 

Lost Property 

Please check the lost property basket should you have any items missing.   

 

 

CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund 

Please see flyer for more information. 

  



 



Updated April 2023 

UNIFORM  

The Yarra Glen Primary School Uniform reinforces in students a pride in their own appearance, 

instils recognition of themselves as an integral part of the school community and assists in 

developing pride in representing their school.  A list of approved school uniform is attached. 

School Council policy is that the school uniform is compulsory. All children from Years 

Foundation - 6 are required to wear only the official school uniform as per the following list. Parents need to be aware that failure by children to wear the 

school uniform may result in a uniform infringement note being given to the child or parents being contacted. 

A copy of our Uniform Policy is available.  Please see the school for further details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT NAME:………………………………………..…..    TELEPHONE:………………………  

 

STUDENT NAME:…………………….…………….………    CLASS:……..…… 

Please email orders to yarra.glen.ps@education.vic.gov.au  or drop into the school office.   

 

CREDIT CARD AUTHORITY - Mastercard or Visa  ONLY      Total: $__________ 

 

Card Number:   _ _ _ _ /_ _ _ _ /_ _ _ _/_ _ _ _  Expiry: _ _/_ _ 

 

Card Holder’s Signature: ______________________  Date: _________________ 

Garment Sizes Price Qty Size Total $ 

Short Sleeve Polo Shirt {Red} with 

YGPS Logo  

4-16 

 

$27.00 

 

   

Netball Skirts {Black} - Limited Supply 4-16 $20.00    

½ Zip Polar Fleece Top {Red} with 

YGPS Logo – Limited Supply 

4-16 $30.00    

Bomber Jacket {Black} with YGPS 

Logo 

4 – 16 $42.00    

Hoodie {Black} with YGPS Logo  6 – 14 $44.00    

Hoodie {Black} with YGPS Logo 

(Adult) 

16  $50.00    

Slouch Hat {Red} with YGPS Logo Small (55) 

Medium (57) 

Large (59) 

X Large (61) 

$12.00    

Bucket Hat {Red} with YGPS Logo Small (55) 

Medium (57) 

Large (59) 

X Large (61) 

$10.00    

School Back-Pack with YGPS Logo  $55.00    

House T Shirt – Royal Blue (Bell House)  

– Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Gold (Armstrong 

House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Purple 

 (Melba House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

House T Shirt – Red 

(Symonds House) – Limited Supply 

4 – 16 $5.00    

TOTALS:     $ 
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THEIR CARE NEWS  

 

  



 

  



 

  



  



  



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

Yarra Glen Primary School has joined the Pancake Parlour School Rewards program 

 

What does this mean? 

Every time you eat at The Pancake Parlour you can help our school earn amazing rewards like Pancake 

Parlour vouchers, pancake mix and even go into the running to win cash prizes for the school. 

How do you participate? 

Become a member of The Pancake Parlour rewards program, you can do this by downloading the Lovely 

Rewards app. If you can't find the app in your app store, you can get a link to it here: 

https://www.pancakeparlour.com.au/lovely-rewards 

Once you are signed up, go to https://www.pancakeparlour.com.au/school-rewards-join-an-existing-

school and register! Don't forget to choose Yarra Glen Primary School (we're currently the last school listed 

so scroll down to find us!) - please note, your member ID is your mobile number you signed up to the app 

with. 

Then make sure you use your app to order, scan your member barcode at the counter or mention your 

member ID at the counter (this is your mobile number) when you eat at The Pancake Parlour. 

You don't have to attend our school to help us earn points so feel free to ask any friends or relatives that love 

the Pancake Parlour to sign up too and help us earn points! 

 

W 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Flovely-rewards&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7gbwdjAyTrHeRQg%2BCL4p6lUCIUDf5STHylGUi%2BBIXCQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Fschool-rewards-join-an-existing-school&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4bC6TXrkLWyKfoNRbgVPyPOdgVdC5o9Rvh3pWw3kwNI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pancakeparlour.com.au%2Fschool-rewards-join-an-existing-school&data=05%7C01%7Cyarra.glen.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6b4f51c261174676658b08db7235add8%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638229347133427935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4bC6TXrkLWyKfoNRbgVPyPOdgVdC5o9Rvh3pWw3kwNI%3D&reserved=0


 

 

  



 

  



 



 


